

Ambition, Altruism, Achievement







Incorporating: Codsall Community High School, Bilbrook CE Middle School & Perton Middle School Executive Headteacher: Mr A Harding BA (Hons) NPQH

7th July 2023

Dear Parent / Guardian

Re: Sport & Enterprise Day: The Enterprise Fair - Monday 24th July 2023

On Monday 24th July, students in Years 9, 10 and 12 will be participating in Sport and Enterprise Day. We wanted to ensure all students had the opportunity to be involved in the day through participating in sports activities and/or in the enterprise fair.

In tutor groups, students will be running stalls where students can 'pay' to participate in games or purchase refreshments. This will form part of the overall winners for the day; with each house competing to see who can raise the most money for charity. Some of the stalls include:

- Drinks, Ice Iollies and cakes stalls
- Soak the teacher
- Penalty shoot-out / cross bar challenge
- Darts game
- Paper aeroplane challenge
- Selfie Station
- Raffles and tombola
- Face painting

Students are spending the next couple of weeks in tutor groups, planning their teams for sports day and planning their activities for their enterprise stalls; as well as creating all the advertising materials to go alongside it. Because we are a cashless school, we will not be accepting cash at the Enterprise Fair; therefore, students will need to purchase tokens in advance via Parent Pay.

Tokens are worth 25p each; and prices of activities/ products will range from 1 token to 4 tokens. We are suggesting that students spend a **maximum of £5 worth of tokens** and this should give students enough tokens to spend on a variety of activities during the Enterprise Fair (£5 will purchase 20 tokens). Tokens will shortly be available to purchase from Parent Pay and the **deadline to purchase tokens is Tuesday 18th July 2023**. There will be no option to purchase extra tokens on the day. Tokens will be distributed via form tutors prior to Sport & Enterprise Day.

All money raised will be donated to **Birmingham Children's Hospital** in memory of our year 10 student Myles-Junior Christie who sadly passed away a few weeks ago. We hope this to be a fun and exciting penultimate day at school before we break up for the summer holidays and hope that your child gets involved the Enterprise Fair and sports activities.

If your child is eligible for free school meals and you require financial assistance, please apply in writing to the Headteacher, Mr Maxfield.

Yours faithfully

Mrs N Kiely Head of Business & Careers Leader